
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Reflection for 3rd June 2018 By Fr Adrian Graffy  
Tenth Sunday of Ordinary Time(Year B) 
Gospel reading: Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 
Other readings: Exodus 24:3-8 Hebrews 9:11-15  
 
 
The Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ is an 
opportunity to revisit the events of Holy Thursday, and in 

particular the institution of the Eucharist. It is against the 

background of Jesus' approaching death that we gain a deeper 

understanding of the actions of Jesus at the Last Supper.  

The disciples are told to prepare the Passover. While the 

Jewish Passover feast celebrated God's goodness in liberating 

the chosen people from slavery in Egypt, the Supper which 

Jesus gives will commemorate the selfless love of his death on 

the cross, by which we are liberated and born to new life.  

In blessing and sharing the bread and wine Jesus is giving 

himself. By doing this in memory of him his disciples make 

present through the centuries the gift and sacrifice of Jesus 

Christ. The Letter to the Hebrews illustrates how the death of 

Christ is the once-and-for-all sacrifice of himself for our 

salvation. It makes redundant all the sacrifices of the old law.  

It is by his own blood that Christ purifies us. The blood of goats 

and bulls is no longer necessary. This is why Christ's sacrifice 

is the sacrifice of the 'new covenant' of which we are the 

beneficiaries.  

What does the Eucharist mean to me?  

How can I avoid a sense of routine as I take part in the Mass? 

Pray for a deeper awareness of being drawn into the Body of 

Christ by receiving the Eucharist.  

Pray for a sense of unity with God's people as we share 'one 

bread' and 'one cup'. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------  
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Our Lady Help of Christians & St Helens 
Sunday 3rd June 2018 

Parish Priest: Fr Joseph Whisstock 27 Milton Rd, Westcliff-on-sea, SS0 7JP. 
Phone: 01702 342324 Email: westcliff@dioceseofbrentwood.org 

Website: www.shwos.co.uk (Newsletters are on the website)     
Newsletter & Hall Bookings: julie@shwos.co.uk  

 

 
MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS  

 
 Sunday 3

rd
 June  ς The Body & Blood of Christ - (Year B) 

9.30am  Estela Monton RIP  
11.15am Parish Community   
6pm  Fr Anthony Harris RIP 
Monday 4

th
 June   

9.15am Special Intention 
Tuesday 5

th
 June  - St Boniface 

10am Mass @ Nazareth House 
Wednesday 6

th
 June   

11am Requiem: Bridget Haggerty RIP followed by Burial 
Thursday 7

th
 June   

8.30am Sidney George & Louise White RIP 
Friday 8

th
 June  - THE MOST SACRED HEART OF JESUS  

12.15pm Kevin Pallikandy RIP & Family Intentions 
Followed by Exposition in Adoration Chapel until 4pm 
Saturday 9

th
 June  - Immaculate Heart of Mary 

10am Mass @ Nazareth House 
{11am  Silver Jubilee Priestly Celebration Mass @  

Holy Family, Dagenham} 
  No Confessions  
6pm  Polish Mass 
Sunday 10th  June ς Tenth

 
Sunday of Ordinary Time  - (Year B) 

9.30am  Gretal Jones - Intention 
11.15am Fr Stephen M

c
Guiness RIP 

6pm  People of Parish 
 

Please continue to pray for the sick especially;  
Steve Jones, Patrick Walls, Lorna Jones & Peter Laycock  
 

Notice to All Church Hall users /Key Holders   
Please DO NOT use the hall unless you have permission/ 

booked the hall through the office. Please leave the hall clean 
the hall and take away any rubbish, food stuffs etc with you! 

The hall has been found very dirty recently and is not cleaned 
until Tuesday of the week, so please think of other groups using 
the hall after you!!!!   Also, if you have a key to the Church Hall, 

could you please notify Julie Woolnough in the office email 
Julie@shwos.co.uk     Thank you Julie ς Parish Secretary 

Second Collection today  3 rd  June is for BCCS ð 

Brentwood Catholic Childrenõs Society 

Saturday 2
nd

 June, I took part in the Annual Charity Walk  
to Shoeburyness with the Knights of St Columba to raise  

money for BCCS.  Instead of being sponsored, there is a second 
collection today.   Thank you.  Fr Joseph 

 

 

HOLY FATHERS MISSION STATEMENT FOR JUNE 
Social Networks   
That Social networks may work towards that inclusiveness 
which respects others for their differences. 

Baptism Classes 2018  

The Baptism classes for parents of  babies, toddlers and 
those expecting will be held on: 

1 st  Session ð Thursday 7 th  June  

5.30 ð 7pm (Meet in the Church) 

-------------------------------------------- 

2 nd  Session Thursday 14 th  June  
5.30 ð 7pm (Meet in the Hall) 

Both sessions must be attended!   
No need to make an appointment, just turn up! 

Baptism for Children over 6 years old   If you wish your 
child to be baptised, please see Fr Joseph after Mass. 

 

 

Second Collection Next Week ð 10 th  June  

will be for The Sick & Retired Clergy Fund  

 

PARISH DIARY   
Monday 4 th  June  

2pm Friendship Club 

Tuesday 5 th  June  

2pm ς 3pm ς Bible Study Group in the Sacristy 

Thursday 7 th  June  

5.30pm ς 7pm -  Baptism Course (Session 1) - Church 

 

http://whatgoodnews.org/archive/corpuschristi_B.pdf#page=1
http://whatgoodnews.org/archive/corpuschristi_B.pdf#page=1
mailto:westcliff@dioceseofbrentwood.org
http://www.shwos.co.uk/
mailto:julie@shwos.co.uk
mailto:Julie@shwos.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Church Cleaning  

If you can spare an hour every Friday  9.15am  to help clean 
church .  Please just turn up! Thank you Fr Joseph  

Bible Prayer Group ά.ƛōƭŜ !ƭƛǾŜέ {ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ 
Every Tuesday in the Sacristy Ϫ {ǘ IŜƭŜƴΩǎ - 2pm ς 3pm  
ά¢ƘŜ ²ŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜέ - Get into the Spirit! 

Contact Pat Walker on 07405 621416 
 

 

St Helenõs Catholic Church Building & Restoration Fund 
²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ƻƴƭȅ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ {ǘ IŜƭŜƴΩǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΣ ǘhe Collection box is at 
the back of church.  Thank you, Fr Joseph & Parish Finance Team 
 
 
 

Saturday 9 June - Essex Recusant Society  (Brentwood 
Diocesan Historical Society): Visit to Most Holy Trinity Church, 
Dockhead, Bermondsey, London SE1 2BS. Meeting at the church at 
2pm. Nearest Tube: Bermondsey (Jubilee Line) then a short bus journey 
(47,188,381) towards Tower Bridge, alighting at Dockhead. All are 
welcome. Further details from Tony Galcius (01708 346219). 

Thursday 14 th  June 2018 - YOU ARE INVITED to a 
Catholic Tour of London!  Get your walking shoes on because 
ǿŜΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ [ƻƴŘƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƴƻǿƴŜŘ 
Catholic Historian, EWTN presenter and journalist Joanna Bogle. There 
is no cost to the day (unless you wish to join us for the optional dinner) 
but donations toward the tour will be collected. The optional dinner 
together that evening will require your RSVP with 
youngvincentians@svp.org.uk. Otherwise, see you at the meeting 
point: Westminster Cathedral at 13:45 for a 14:00 departure.  
Bring some snacks with you in case you get hungry en-route too! 

18 th  - 29 th  June - Sion Community, Brentwood - Work 
and Pray . We invite you to come and join us between 18th - 29th 
June at our centre in Brentwood (Essex, CM15 9BX) and take the 
opportunity to spend some time with us in prayer and experience living 
in our Community, as well as helping us by doing a variety of manual 
jobs around the building and gardens.  It would be great if you could 
come along, please contact Mary on: admin@sioncommunity.org.uk / 
01277 215011.  

Wednesdayõs 20th  & 27 th  June ð The Gospel of Mark 
Starts at 7pm Fr Adrian Graffy will lead an exploration of the 
Gospel of Mark, the gospel being read on Sundays in 2018. These 
ΨDƛŘŜŀ tŀǊƪ CŀƛǘƘ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΩ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀƭƭ ŀǘ DƛŘŜŀ tŀǊƪ 
Catholic Church (410 Brentwood Road, Gidea Park, RM2 6DH). Please 
book by email GPstudydays@gmail.com Refreshments provided. 
Admission free. 

Thursday 21 st  June - The Brentwood Catholic 
Childrenõs Society will be hosting a Ladiesõ Day 
Luncheon  at the Rayleigh Golf & Country Club to coincide with 
wƻȅŀƭ !ǎŎƻǘ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ 5ŀȅΦ [ŀŘƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ Řǳǎǘ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŜǎǘ 
Ƙŀǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ŀ Ψ5ŀȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wŀŎŜǎΩ. Tickets cost £25.00 
per person for a delicious two course luncheon with tea & coffee 
served in our own private dining room, with plenty of time to enjoy 
some racing from Ascot before the school-run.  Please contact Libby for 
more information & to book tickets on 01268 784544  / 
lphillips@bccs.org.uk 

Saturday 23 rd  June ð The Deanery Orc hestra Summer 
Concert - 7.30pm at The New Mazenod Hall, {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ,  
Eastwood Road North, Leigh-on-Sea, SS9 4BX Tickets £5 each (16 and 
under FREE) Please bring and enjoy your own food and drink 
Tickets may be reserved by calling 07810 707910, visiting our 
website, https://thedeaneryorchestra.weebly.com, or purchased at the 
door on the evening. The concert will be a wonderful selection of 
popular Detective Themes and Classical music. 

Saturday 30 th  June ð SVP ð Mass for the Sick @ 
Nazareth House ð 2p m  ς All Welcome! 
111 London Rd, Southend-on-Sea SS1 1PP  

Saturday 7 th  July 2018 - Brentwood Catholic 
Childrenõs Society has secured Tandem Skydiving 
places at Headcorn Airfield  in Kent and is inviting applications 
from adventurous people throughout the diocese who would like to 
experience the excitement of a 10,000 feet freefall parachute jump and 
can commit to raising £500 for bccs.  For more information and an 
application pack, please contact Julie Abbott 07912 277413 / 
jabbott@bccs.org.uk  

Monday 23 - Saturday 28 July - Brentwood Diocese's 
pilgrimage to Lourdes with Bishop Alan  
For further information, please 'phone Tangey Tours on 01732 886 666. 
Departure from Stansted at 10am. Return flight arrives at Stansted at 
12.20 pm (departing Lourdes at 11.30 am). 

 

 

 

 

100 SUBSCRIPTIONS 2018 -19  

  Subscriptions for the coming year for St Helen's 100 club are now 
due.  We very much hope that you wish to continue helping us by 
your support of the 100 Club and thank you for your help during 
last year.  Each year we have been able to put £600 into the funds 
to help run the Parish minibus. 

If you do wish to continue your support please put your 
subscription in an envelope (ŎƘŜǉǳŜǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ {ǘ IŜƭŜƴΨǎ 
Church please do not make them out to CWL or 100 Club),  and 
enclose the form sent with your reminder. Please note on the 
envelope that it is 100 Club Subscription. Then please leave your 
envelope at the parish office for me to collect. (Address, 27 Milton 
Road, Westcliff-on-Sea, Essex SS0 7JP). NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS 
WELCOME FORMS AT THE BACK OF CHURCH - YOU MUST 
COMPLETE A FORM as per data protection below. 

Subscription due now is £12.00 per share to include up to March 
2019. You can buy as many shares as you like. 

If you do not wish to continue your subscription please let me know 
by phone, post or email as soon as possible. 

Also due to the new regulations in Data Protection I need to have 
your written permission to hold the following information on the 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ όƴŀƳŜΣ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ǇƘƻƴŜ 
number and email address). If you are happy that I keep that 
information which will not be passed to a third party other than 
the parish secretary for notification of prizes then please sign the 
form as stated with your subscription. I must have your 
agreement in writing to cover us for data protection so thank you 
for your co-operation in this matter. 

 

 

Pilgrimage to Rome &  Assisi  
Tuesday 16 th  ð Sunday 21 st  October 2018  
There are three places left for this pilgrimage . Please contact 
Salvatore or Patricia on 01702 432458  or 07753203129 for more 
information . Closing date 30

th
 June.  

Saturday 30 th  June - Pilgrimage meeting ð 3pm  
in the hall at St Helens Church for all those who are joining us on 
the pilgrimage . This is the only meeting for pilgrims to receive any 
updates / & information and to pay any outstanding balances 
owed.  Many thanks Salvatore 

 

 

Church Shop 
Opening times Saturday 11am until 1pm and Sundays after all 

Masses 9-30am 11-15 am and 6pm.  

We have new stock just arrived from Italy and Fatima, Portugal.  

Rosary bracelets and much more so please come and have a look. 

 

Job Vacancies / Opportunities:  

Thursday 21st June 2018 - {ǘ .ŜǊƴŀǊŘΩǎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ hǇŜƴ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ for teachers ς 10.30am until 12.30pm 
Are ȅƻǳ ŀ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŜŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ŀǘ {ǘ .ŜǊƴŀǊŘΩǎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ ŀƴ ŀŘ-hoc basis?  Please come along to our Open Morning for Tea 
and Cake, where you will be given the opportunity to see our school in action.  Please contact Mrs H Bennett, Assistant Head Teacher either on T.01702 
343583 or email hjb@stbernards.southend.sch.uk to advise that you will be attending or for further information. 
We look forward to meeting you. 

School Chaplain - Part time - 24 hours Trinity Catholic High School, Mornington Road, Woodford Green, Essex. IG8 0TP 
The successful applicant must be organised, flexible and computer literate.   We are committed to safeguarding children; successful candidates will be 
subject to an enhanced Disclosure and Barring Service check.  The ideal candidate should have relevant experience or qualification (Catholic Certificate 
in Religious Studies) that suits a chaplain role in the Catholic Church. Please visit the schools website for more details: 
http://fc.tchs.uk.net/Vacancies.shtml   020 8504 3419 extn 170   sam_gillary@fc.tchs.uk.net 

 

 

Brentwood Diocesan  Notices  
 

 

St Helenõs Parish Notices 
 

Catholic Singles, Tel. 0161 941 3498.  email: info@catholicsingles.org.uk website: www.catholicsingles.org.uk 
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